
Moretown Clean Water Committee

February 8, 2024

DRAFT

Present, in person: Meeting only on zoom.

By zoom: Achouak Arfaoui, Emily Hacket, Rae Washburn, Clark Amadon, David Westerman, 
Jay Pilliod, Garrett Bergy.

Meeting called to order at 4:30PM

Dave made a motion to accept the minutes of January 18th, Jay seconded, and they were 
unanimously accepted.

The 60% report is still incomplete. Emily and Achouak will take this up with Robert at Otter 
Creek.

Property owners, updates:

Clark was in touch with the Vermont Land Trust re the easement on the Defreest property along 
Rt. 100 and 100B.  There’s no chance for a disposal site within the easement restrictions.  
However, there is a 2 acre parcel that Defreest owns that is not in the easement.  No restrictions 
there.  The committee discussed the idea to reach out to David Defreest re doing test pits in this 
area.  Also, make sure to check the soils map before reaching out.  Clark volunteered to contact 
him.

Public Meeting:

The committee discussed when to set up the required public meeting and what to present at the 
meeting.  There was some agreement that late March/early April would be a good time.

Garret and Jack will work up a preposed presentation outline.

The committee is focused on providing the best possible update for the Town and a what seems 
to be ahead.

Our next meeting is scheduled for February 22nd.

Other business:

The invoice for the excavator rental has been denied for reimbursement from the State.  Clark is 
following up on this.

Respectfully submitted,  

Clark Amadon


